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New Member of Fire Medic Unit Sworn 

in At Village Board Meeting

continued on page 2

Community 

Mourns  

Bruschini

 The city of Glen Cove is mourn-
ing the death of one of it's most dis-
tinguished police officers, Lieutenant 
Ralph (Rod) Bruschini who passed 
away on January 10, 2014 at the age 
of 56. 
 Bruschini was a lifelong Glen 
Cove resident and member of the 
Glen Cove force for over 30 years. 
He is remembered fondly by family 
and friends as well as his fellow of-
ficers. 
 Glen Cove Police Chief William 
Whitton said, "Lieutenant Bruschini 
served  our community with dignity 
and pride for 30 Years.   He was a 
consummate professional and his 
leadership will be greatly missed.  
We are all saddened by his untimely 
passing, but find peace in the memo-
ries each of us have of him.  As the 
police department moves forward 
without him, we will never forget 
what a kind and gentle man he was."
Beloved husband of Diane. Devoted 
father of Michael, Krista and Ju-
lianne. Dear brother of Maryanne 
(Rob) Grabowski, Carol (Hugh) 
Kenary, son-in-law of Mary Campa-
nola. Also survived by many nieces 
and nephews.
 Arrangements by McLaughlin 
Kramer Megiel Funeral Home. Fu-
neral service at St. Paul's Church. 
Burial at St. Paul's Cemetery. 

By Samantha Schwarz
 Meghan Tastensen was sworn in as a 
new member of the Sea Cliff Fire Medic 
Unit on Monday, Jan. 13 at Village Hall. 
She happily raised her right hand in oath 
as Trustee Tom Powell welcomed her to 
the department. Mayor Bruce Kennedy 
went on to extend his thanks to the Fire 
Department for their work on Dec. 28 
when they quickly responded to a house 
fire call and extinguished it before it 
spread further.
 Mayor Kennedy also addressed 
the codeRED system that he believes is 
vital for Sea Cliff. “CodeRED is a sys-

by Kevin C. Horton
 At the conclusion of a meeting with 
Sea Cliff Mayor Bruce Kennedy recent-
ly, Deputy Nassau County Assessor Ste-
ven L. Corte sent the Mayor an e-mail 
confirming Kennedy’s contention that 
a tax shift from the closed Glenwood 
power plant to residential properties by 
more than 1% per year was not legal.  In 
addition Corte wrote “the school tax rev-
enue shortfall this upcoming year will be 
made up by Community Development 
Block Grant Funds.”
  Mayor Kennedy has been raising 
questions about the property tax implica-
tions ever since the announcement from 
LIPA that they would be decommission-
ing the Glenwood Landing plant.  The 
inquiries have been specifically about 
the property tax assessment on the Na-
tional Grid/LIPA properties and how 
they might be assessed most fairly, in the 
best interest of North Shore community 
residents.

Property Tax Shift Due To Decommission-

ing of Glenwood Plant “Not To Exceed 1%”

Sea Cliff Mayor Bruce Kennedy (right) and Legislator Delia DeRiggi-Whitton (cen-
ter) with her caucus Chief of Staff Dave Gugerty (left) review maps of the Glenwood 
Landing plant at the Nassau County Assessor’s office. Both the mayor and legislator 
are conducting their own investigations and looking for ways they can work together 
to make sure the plant closing is dealt with correctly and residents do not bear an 
impossible tax burden.

PROPERTY TAX continued on page 5

Village Trustee Thomas Powell administered the oath of officer to Meghan Tastensen 
as a new member of the Sea Cliff Fire Medic Unit. (photo by Samantha Schwartz)



Week of January 16, 2014Gold Coast GazettePage 2

The Gold Coast Gazette

57 Glen Street,

Glen Cove,  NY 11542

(USPS008886)(ISSN10651748)

Postmaster: Send address changes to The Gold Coast Gazette, 57 Glen 

St. Glen Cove, NY 11542. Entered as second class paid postage at the 

Post Office at Sea Cliff N.Y.

Published weekly on Thursday by KCH Publications  Inc. 57 Glen St., 

Glen Cove NY 11542. Phone (516) 671-2360. Price per copy is 75 cents.

 Got Poop?

Scoopydoo

1-800-Dog 

Poop

New Member of Fire Medic Unit Sworn 

in At Village Board Meeting

tem we’ve instituted to let all residents 
know about emergencies,” he said. It 
also works to simplify resident’s lives. In 
the past two weeks, codeRED has called 
with dates and information about recy-
cling, snow removal and garbage collec-
tion. Mayor Kennedy urges those who 
have not yet entered a telephone number 
into the system to do so immediately. 
Residents can go to www.seacliff-ny.gov 
in order to register.
 Erinn McDonnell of Sea Cliff’s 
Section 8 sought support from the board 
for a senior outreach program. Her pro-
posal in the current 40th year is preceded 
by last year’s unsuccessful efforts. She 
has also submitted for funds for an ADA 
bathroom to be created at St. Luke’s 
Episcopal Church. This idea stemmed 
from the ADA-compliant restroom that 
was constructed in the Sea Cliff Chil-
dren’s Library to accommodate people 
with disabilities. McDonnell continues 
to seek new ideas for community de-
velopment within the budget allotted. “I 
can assure residents that these funds are 
serving the village very well,” Trustee 
Carol Vogt said.
 Vogt also pointed out that the bus 
for seniors provided 54 rides during the 
month of December alone. The instal-
lation of a wheelchair lift on a new bus 
has further encouraged residents to make 
use of this service. Due to the dedication 
of the Senior Action Committee and the 
volunteer drivers, these buses are also 
able to transport seniors to and from doc-
tor appointments. “We are continuing to 
increase our participation,” Vogt said on 
behalf of the senior population.
 Last Monday, the US Coast Guard 
informed the New York Power Authority 
of an oil slick in the Long Island Sound. 
Upon further investigation, NYPA de-
clared the oil to be non-toxic and there-
fore not a health hazard. However, the 
oil is currently flowing into the Sound 
at the Sands Point mouth of Hempstead 
Harbor at a rate of 3.5 to 3.8 gallons per 
hour. The NYPA has positioned skim-
mer boats to limit the spill until it can be 
stopped completely in an estimated two 
weeks from now. Shell fishing in the har-
bor is permitted in the meantime.
 The New York State Department 
of Environmental Conservation will 
hold a public meeting in Village Hall on 
Thursday, Jan. 30 at 7 PM. Representa-
tives will present a Proposed Remedial 
Action Plan for the Powers Chemco site 
located on Charles Street in Glen Cove. 
The plan will address the groundwater 
under the site, which was contaminated 
with solvents from previous manufactur-
ing practices at that location. The public 
will have a chance to comment and make 
suggestions at that time.
 Mayor Kennedy also drew attention 
to the heightened New York American 
Water bills many residents have been re-
ceiving as of late. “If you’re still getting 
water bills that seem too high, certainly 

report it,” he said. The mayor noted that 
his personal experience has been that 
water bills have decreased from $1.60 
per day to $1 per day.
 Trustee Vogt announced that the 
town is interviewing anyone seeking a 
position as a lifeguard this summer. She 
additionally noted that the Glen Cove 
YMCA offers a “Lifeguard in a Week” 
class over February break. Participants 
must be at least 15 years of age in order 
to receive an American Red Cross Life-
guarding Certificate amongst other certi-
fications upon completing the course.
 Trustee Lieberman excitedly show-
cased Village Hall’s new podium with 
the official seal stamped on the front. 
The podium had been highly anticipated 
since the previous one began to shake. “I 
knew it wasn’t me,” Lieberman joked of 
his experiences speaking at the podium.
 After the counsel finished the meet-
ing’s agenda, the public was given the 
chance to speak. Althea Macdonald took 
advantage of the opportunity, making 
sure to first applaud the counsel for their 
efforts before addressing her own con-
cerns. She then went on to seek a solu-
tion for the exhaust fan that broke last 
year at Bernard’s Market & Café. The 
fan was extremely loud for about three 
days and could be heard from her house. 
She suggested that extra fans be avail-
able in case this situation recurs.
 Macdonald also spoke about pe-
destrian safety at the beach. She made 
note of the already narrow crosswalk in 
front of the Sea Cliff Yacht Club, adding 
that parked cars often protrude over it. 
Mayor Kennedy stated that the town has 
purchased more pedestrian signs to be 
placed near the crosswalk to ensure that 
cars won’t prevent people from cross-
ing the street. Referencing last year’s 
troubles, Mayor Kennedy said, “It was a 
learning experience.”
 The second annual SpringFest will 
be held on June 8 from 11 AM to 5 PM. 
Trustee Lieberman said that the day is 
meant to showcase any volunteer groups 
that would like to claim a booth. The 
festival will take place on Sea Cliff Ave. 
between Roslyn and Main.
 Sea Cliff’s Grievance Day will be 
Tuesday, Feb. 18 from 9 AM to 7 PM, 
during which time complaints will be re-
ceived in response to the Proposed 2014 
to 2015 Assessment Roll. The Proposed 
Assessment Roll can be found at the Of-
fice of the Village Clerk from Feb. 3 to 
Feb. 18.
 Next month’s board meeting has 
been postponed until Feb. 11 at 8 PM 
due to scheduling conflicts.

COMMUNITY MEETING.  

Friday, January 17 at 7:30PM at Page One Restaurant, 90 School 

Street, Glen Cove.  The Glen Cove - North Shore Citizens Associa-

tion meeting. Topics of importance to our community will be dis-

cussed and committees will be formed to focus on the varying issues. 

Home owners, business owners, residents.  All are welcome. Free.  

Refreshments will be served.  RSVP: gcnscitizens@gmail.com

St Patrick’s CYO Track & Field 
 
The St Patrick’s CYO Track team is looking forward to another great year—
our 13th season! 
Last Spring our team competed in 6 meets throughout Long Island. In the 
Fall we competed in 3 more meets, including the CYO Fall Championship 
at Mitchell Field. Our fall Cross Country team had a great season. We com-
peted in several USATF Cross Country meets and many runners qualified 
for the USATF Regional Championship in Wappingers Falls, NY.  One of 
our runners went on to compete at the Nationals in San Antonio, TX 
 
January Registration  
When: Saturday 1/18 (9am-noon) and Saturday 1/25 (9am-noon)  
Where: Parish Hall of St Patrick’s R.C. Church in Glen Cove 
Who:  Boys and Girls from K through 8th grade who live in Glen Cove, 
Sea Cliff, Roslyn Bayville, Locust Valley and surrounding communities.  
Cost:  $95: new registration, $55: returning runners (if they do not need a 
new uniform) 
Registration includes: Uniform, 2014 Spring Track Season 
(6 meets and weekly 
practice) and 2014 Fall Track (1 meet and weekly practice) or  Cross Coun-
try  
Practices: Start Saturday March 29 at the Glen Cove H.S. track 
 
Parent coaches and volunteers would be a great help! Talk to us at registra-
tion. 
 
If you have any questions please call John McCormack at 516-674-9432  
or e-mail us at stpatricktrackfieldxc@gmail.com

VILLAGE BOARD continued from page 2

BASKETBALL CHARITY EVENT
 

Jagger Gillman and Ethan Bradford are both Freshman at NS 
High School. Jagger's brother (and Ethan's cousin) Harrison, 
was diagnosed with Crohn's disease when he was 7 years old. 

Unfortunately, at this time,
there is still no cure. 

Jagger and Ethan have created a Basketball Charity Event to 
help raise money and awareness for CCFA (Crohn's and Colitis 

Foundation of America). 
The charity is a Basketball Clinic for kids ages 6-13 and it is 

$20 per child. 
Please join them on Sunday January 19th, 2014 at the Sid Jacob-

son JCC in Roslyn from 1:30-3:30 PM. 
100% of the proceeds will be donated to help find a cure!

 
Register on the web page today as space is limited:

 
online.ccfa.org/basketball



Page 3Gold Coast GazetteWeek of January 16, 2014

 During the winter solstice, skies get 
clearer and stars in the night sky are sup-
posed to glisten brighter than during any 
other season.  The twinkle in the stars 
however could not have been more bril-
liant than on Saturday, December 7, 2013 
when Glen Cove Boys & Girls Club at 
Lincoln House hosted their 37th Annual 
Fundraising Gala, Dancing Under the 
Stars, honoring one of its brightest stars, 
Liz Berens.  
 Mrs. Berens began her commitment 
to the children of Glen Cove in 1984, 
serving as Vice President, then President 
and Chairman of the Board of Directors 
of Glen Cove Boys & Girls Club.   Today, 
she is an active member of the Club’s 
Honorary Board.   Mrs. Berens received 
the 2013 Champion of Youth Award at 
the Gala, the highest recognition be-
stowed by the Club’s national organiza-
tion, Boys & Girls Clubs of America.
 The Gala was held under a tent at 
the Meadow Brook Club and bottles of 
exquisite wines were served thanks to 
the gracious donation of Banfi Vintners 
of Old Brookville. The décor by Party 
Up Productions was elegantly simple 
and unassumingly chic, focusing on the 
stars of the night, both overhead and in 
the room, and there were plenty of stars 
to be seen everywhere.    The evening’s 
program recognized Betsy Gibbs, Owner 
of Worth Repeating in Locust Valley and 
the enthusiastic force behind the success 
of the organization’s Club Closet Tag 
Sale and Club Closet Shopping Spree, 
with the Liz Durante Community Ser-
vice Award.  The Club’s Youth Program 
Director, Sara Laskow was recognized 
as Professional of the Year for her un-
wavering commitment to the Club.  Both 
Betsy and Sara’s dedication have made 
a significant and positive difference in 
the lives of the Club’s members.  The 
Gala also remembered and celebrated a 
very special star, Christine Pell, board 
member and event co-chair who recently 
passed away.  Board President Deborah 
Brisbane and board member Patricia 
O’Kane also co-chaired the event with 
the assistance of a long list of commit-
tee and junior committee members.  Tent 
walls were lined with pictures of the lit-

Boys & Girls Club Supporters Dance Under the Stars

tlest stars – Club members who benefit 
from the proceeds from the Gala.  
 Another dazzling star of the evening 
was auctioneer CK Swett, who accord-
ing to the New York Times has “man-
aged to shake up the staid world of auc-
tioneering…,” and NBC News referred 
to as a “colorful character in the usually 
reserved world of charity fundraising.” 
Mr. Swett did an outstanding job auc-
tioning fabulous getaways procured by 
Live Auction Chairs Aimee Eberle and 
Julie Zarou to places like Montauk, Sun 
Valley, Nantucket and Bermuda but his 
stellar performance came with the Max 
Out the Miracle campaign, a gift-match-
ing challenge by an anonymous donor 
who will match every dollar donated to 
the Club with two dollars, effectively 
tripling the value of each donation.  Af-
ter the Auction, guests danced the night 
away to music by the Groove Shop of 
Silver Pro Entertainment.
 The success of the Gala was made 
possible by the many volunteers, spon-
sors, advertisers and donors who sup-
ported the event which helps raise a 
significant portion of the Club’s annual 
budget.  To see the list of these generous 
stars, visit www.glencovebgc.org.
 To find out how to support the Club, 
contact Executive Director, Melissa 
Rhodes at mrhodes@glencovebgc.org or 
call 516-671-8030 ext. 103.  
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 Here at the Glen Cove After 3 pro-
gram, we have many exciting events oc-
curring!  As the first cycle comes to an 
end, we are getting ready for our winter 
student showcase presentation.  Connol-
ly Elementary School’s showcase will be 
held on January 28th.  Deasy and Gib-
bin Elementary Schools as well as Finley 
Middle School’s showcase will be held 
on January 29th.   Lastly, Landing Ele-
mentary School’s showcase will be held 
on January 30th and all three showcase 
presentations will begin at 5:00pm.  All 
of our students have truly been putting 
their best efforts and creativity into pro-
ducing educational, fun projects to show 
to their parents, teachers and their com-
munity.  Participants in the Glen Cove 
After 3 program will also be performing 
a few different entertaining acts that they 
have been practicing since September.  
Our participants are truly excited and re-
ally looking forward to shining at their 
showcases!
 At our Finley Middle School pro-
gram, the Kiwanis Club students have 
been working extremely hard at raising 
money and receiving food donations 
for those in need. The students plan on 
cooking meals and delivering the food 
to those in need within the Glen Cove 
Community.  The Kiwanis club has re-
cently held their installation dinner to in-

Glen Cove Youth Bureau presents…

YOUTH, NEWS & VIEWS

duct the students into Kiwanis.  We here 
at the GCA3 program couldn’t be hap-
pier and more proud of our participants.  
At our newest programs for Deasy and 
Grbbin Elementary Schools, the students 
are constantly raving about the fun and 
creative projects that they have been 
working on and they can’t wait to show 
off their work at their showcase.  The 
students are consistently involved and 
broadening their minds with new infor-
mation and facts on our current educa-
tional theme of Traveling the USA.  The 
GCA3 participants have been exploring 
the history of theme parks around the 
USA as well as the different state monu-
ments, food, and culture that encompass 
our country.
 February 3rd starts our second cycle 
here at the Glen Cove After 3 program.  
We offer tons of activities for our youth 
to participate in and enjoy.  Art, Cook-
ing, Career Exploration, Introduction to 

Film Production, Kiwanis Club, Music, 
Positive Youth Development, Science, 
and Introduction to the Spanish language 
are just to name a few.  Along with these 
activities, students are able to partake in 
educational activities led by our group 
leaders.  During the second cycle, the 
participants of the GCA3 will be focus-
ing on Important People Who Impacted 
America.  The students will research and 
learn about the most influential figures in 
American History such as explorers, au-
thors, political figures etc.  The students 
will also have a chance to explore the 
different individuals who have impacted 
the cooking, music, art, and film indus-
tries as well as create projects just like 
those who have become famous.
 Students and staff here at the GCA3 
program are looking forward to another 
fun filled, successful cycle.  If you would 
like to join the Glen Cove After 3 pro-
gram, please contact our office at (516) 
277-1303 or inquire at your child’s indi-
vidual school.  We accept students from 
grades Kindergarten through 8th grade.  
We hope to see you soon!

 The INN, a/k/a the Soup Kitchen, is 
a well-oiled “machine” that boasts over 
60 volunteers who devote their time, 
energy, dedication and commitment to 
helping the needy.  All of these volun-
teers share some similar interests which 
include empathy, compassion and con-
cern for those who are less fortunate than 
they are.  
 The Soup Kitchen is a viable place 
where these volunteers may interject a 
part of their personal lives that benefit 
the needy and goes above and beyond 
the call of duty.  The gratification these 
volunteers receive sustains and fulfills 
them, which is priceless.
 Volunteer Susan Tawil opted to hon-
or her beautiful Mother, Julia Rousso, 
who passed away last year by donating 
and dedicating a Chinese luncheon feast 
at the Soup Kitchen on December 20, 
2013 memorializing her mother’s life.  
Susan knows there is always a need to 
feed the hungry so she decided to make 
it a win-win situation; remembering her 
mother who was a Chinese food aficiona-
do, plus donating food to the INN to feed 
the hungry.  Over 100 guests were pres-
ent who partook and enjoyed a catered 
feast by a local Chinese restaurant, Un-
cle Dai.  Susan selected a most delicious 
menu for the guests which consisted of 
soup, spring rolls, egg rolls, chicken, 
pepper steak with onions, lo mein, wont-
on noodles.  Miniature parasols in pink, 
blue, red and green adorned the serving 
tables which gave the luncheon a cheer-

Special Memorial Luncheon At The Inn In Glen Cove
ful atmosphere.  Guests ate with gusto 
and were eager to read the innumerable 
fortune cookies that were distributed to 
everyone,  

 The ambiance was festive yet poi-
gnant.  Guests felt special with the lavish 
luncheon served and volunteers felt spe-
cial for sharing a remembrance with Su-

san, a very special volunteer.  The cama-
raderie among the group is memorable 
and a sight to behold.  The INN extends 
its appreciation to the Tawil family for 
their generosity .and thoughtfulness.

LIFEGUARD SEARCH Village of 

Sea Cliff 2014 Season 
Must be at least 16 years of age by June ’14, enrolled in Lifeguard Training course, 
possess Grade I certification, CPR and First Aid by June, eligible for Grade ll (Bay, 
calm water). Energetic, mature, responsible team-players for busy family-centered 
beach. Able to teach children’s swim lessons. 
Contact Marianne Lennon at SC Village Hall, 671-0080
 for information and application
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 A benefit art sale, titled Wrap It Up 
For The Holidays was held at the Hersh 
Gallery in Glen Cove by students and 
teachers of the Long Island Academy of 
Fine Art. The following artists partici-
pated in this exhibit. Larry Aarons, Em-
ily Adams, Robert Armetta, Toni Barnes, 
Dina Brodsky, Dennis Cheaney, Diana 
Corvelle, Jessica Dayan, Rebecca For-
ster, Steve Forster, Tom Forster, Letizia 
Gentile, Barbara Hyman, Amy Jalbert,  
Robin Kappy, Debbie Kossoff, Anthony 
Mascioli, Michael Meadors, Letizia Mo-
rely, Livia Moseau, and Elizabeth Turn-
bull.
 The works were selected by a jury 
for the exhibit. The artists whose work 
sold donated 50% of the sales to the 
Glen Cove Arts Council.
 Victoria Crosby said that she is most 
grateful to Steve Forster and Robert and 
Flora Armetta for organizing this benefit 
and to the many artists who contributed.
GCAC is a 501c3 non profit organiza-
tion founded by poet Victoria Crosby 
to promote the arts to you in Glen Cove 
and surrounding areas who may not have 
theopportunities. In the past GCAC has 
sponsored students for art classes at LI-
AFA, taken then to Tilles Center for the 
opera, ballet, and theater and to the Nas-
sau County Museum of Art for docent 
led exhibits.
 For further information or to donate 
to GCAC email GCartscouncil@aol.com 
or contact GCAC resident Victoria Cros-
by at PO Box 27 Glen Cove NY 11542

  Hersh Gallery Benefit for the Glen Cove Arts Council

 Author and historian Monica Ran-
dall's current exhibit at North Shore 
Historical Museum is her collection of 
winter gowns worn by ladies of promi-
nent Gold Coast families, along with her 
photographs of models, Monica and her 
friends,  in authentic costumes repro-
ducing vignettes of that era. The photos 
were tinted to look aged and were shot 
on the property of various mansions on 
the North shore.
 This is the second exhibit of cloth-
ing from Monica Randall's collection. 
The first exhibit Abandoned Trunks was 
a very successful well attended exhibit.
In addition to Monica Randall's  col-
lection are two photographs depicting 
winter scenes at Inisfada with a poem 
written by Victoria Crosby, vice presi-
dent of NSHM,  "Ode to Inisfada."  The 
word Inisfada is Gaelic and means Long 
island. The mansion in Manhassett, the 
former St Ignatius Retreat House owned 
by the Jesuits and sold to a developer, 
was recently demolished. Another Long 
Island treasure lost forever. You can read 
Victoria Crosby's article on Inisfada at 
25amagazine.com/inisfada.
 Winter Dreams will be on exhibit un-
til February 15. NSHM is located at 140 
Glen Street in Glen Cove and is open on 
Wednesdays from 2-6pm and Saturdays 
from 11am-3pm. For further information 
call Museum Director Colleen Yoder at 
516 801-1191 or visit northshorehistori-
calmuseum.org.

Monica Randall’s Winter Dreams Exhibit at NSHM

  The mayor approached Legislator 
DeRiggi-Whitton with his research and 
requested she assist in setting up a joint 
meeting with the appropriate county of-
ficials.  Together they met with both the 
Nassau County assessor’s office and 
several representatives from the Nassau 
County attorney’s office.  
  Mayor Kennedy’s main contention 
has been, under New York State Real 
Property Tax Law, it would be illegal to 
shift the tax burden from one property 
tax class to another tax class (i.e.:  busi-
ness to residential) by more than 1% per 
year (this is known as a shift in base pro-
portions).  The County Assessor’s office 
concluded that he was, in fact, correct.
  Legislator DeRiggi-Whitton stated 
that she, along with all of her colleagues 
on the Nassau County Legislature voted 
to approve the 2014 tax levy. She asserts 
that the numbers they approved confirm 
that there is no spike for residents and 
business owners stemming from the 
changes at National Grid.
  This is just a preliminary announce-
ment regarding a large, complicated is-
sue. As our local elected officials con-
tinue their research, there are several 
important issues that must be dealt with. 
For one thing, when the PILOT’s for oth-
er LIPA/National Grid properties expire, 
DeRiggi-Whitton would like to explore 
a regular taxing scenario. She also will 
work to push for redevelopment of the 
property in a timely manner to make sure 
taxes are coming from the property at an 
optimum amount.
  Legislator DeRiggi-Whitton com-
mended Mayor Kennedy on his knowl-
edge and persistent efforts on this issue 
and points out the progress that can be 
made when elected officials work to-
gether to better serve their communities.

PROPERTY TAX continued from page 1

“Not To 

Exceed 1%”
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 This week’s celebrity was wide-
ly regarded as one of the most respected 
innovators of the American stage. He 
also enjoyed a tremendous success as a 
producer, screenwriter and perhaps most 
remarkable of all, as a character actor in 
a prolific later career, begun at the age 
of 70. He was born in Bucharest, Roma-
nia on Sept. 22, 1902. His mother was 
British, while his father was an Alsatian 
Jew of Romanian descent, who owned 
a grain business. His father’s substan-
tial wealth and mother’s background led 
him to be raised in the United Kingdom, 
where he was educated at Clifton Col-
lege. After becoming a British citizen, 
he entered the family grain business as 
an international speculator traveling first 
to Argentina and later immigrating to the 
U.S.A. in 1924. Initially holding a seat 
on the Chicago Board of Trade, he was 
rendered nearly destitute by the Stock 
Market Crash of 1929. In 1935, he began 
a fruitful, but stormy creative partner-
ship with the brash, enormously talented 
Orson Welles, then barely 20 years old. 
Ironically, the Depression that destroyed 
our celebrity’s business led to many 
unique artistic opportunities enabling the 
pair, under the auspices of President F.D. 
Roosevelt’s Works Progress Administra-
tion (WPA), to form the Negro Theatre 

Project. Our celebrity and Welles made 
history that year when they presented a 
controversial version of “Macbeth” set 
in Haiti, with voodoo priestesses playing 
the roles of Shakespeare’s weird sisters.

 Last Week’s Celebrity
Last week’s celebrity was Jeffrey Lynn. 
After his success in “The Roaring Twen-
ties” (1939), he continued with such 
films as “The Fighting 69th” (1940), in 
which he portrayed poet-soldier, Joyce 
Kilmer, opposite Jimmy Cagney and Pat 
O’Brien, “It All Came True” (1940) with 
Humphrey Bogart and Ann Sheridan, 
“All This and Heaven, Too” (1940) with 
Bette Davis and Charles Boyer, and “Mil-
lion Dollar Baby” (1941) again teamed 
up with Priscilla Lane. His movie career 
was interrupted by military service dur-
ing WWII and when he returned to the 
screen in 1948, he was not able to estab-
lish himself again. He was in the notably 
success “A Letter to Three Wives” (1949) 
with Ann Sothern and Paul Ford, but his 
film career had stalled. Lynn starred in 
“Home Town Story” (1951), which fea-
tured Marilyn Monroe in a minor role. It 
was not until the 1960’s that he achieved 
more successes with “BUtterfield 8” 
with Elizabeth Taylor and “Tony Rome” 
(1967) with Frank Sinatra. He began ap-
pearing on TV shows such as “Robert 
Montgomery Presents” and “Your Show 
of Shows”. His final acting appearance 
was a guest role in “Murder She Wrote”, 
in 1987, with Angela Lansbury. This epi-
sode was a TV sequel to the feature film 
“Strange Bargain” (1949), which reunit-
ed him with his original co-star, Martha 
Scott. He died on Nov. 24,1995, at the 
age of 86, from natural causes.

Correct Callers
Callers who knew our celebrity last week 
were: Marrio Moccia, Ted March, Don 
Adams, Roberta Pezza, Tony Mercado, 
Will and Babs Hutchins, Nancy Meyer 
John Rogalski.      
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Sea Cliff Chief Wins Painting of 

Firehouse
 Sea Cliff Fire De-
partment 2nd Assistant 
Chief recently won the 
beautiful painting of the 
Sea Cliff firehouse done 
by St. Luke’s pastor Rev. 
David MacDonald as a 
fundraiser for the fire 
department. As a chief of 
the SCFD Vitale is very 
happy to have won the 
painting of the firehouse 
where he serves. Thanks 
to Pastor MacDonald 
for sharing his talents to 
help raise money for Sea 
Cliff Fire Department. 

Second Assistant Chief 

Mark Vitale holds the paint-

ing he recently won. (Photo 

by Jamie Vitale)
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Silver Lines

For Gazette advertising

information call

671-2360

PUBLIC NOTICE
RESOLUTION NO.  2 , YEAR 2014
RESOLVED, that Grievance Day for the 
Incorporated Village of Sea Cliff, Nas-
sau County, New York is set for Tuesday, 
February 18, 2014, between the hours of 
9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. at which time 
complaints to the Proposed 2014-2015 
Assessment Roll shall be received.  Said 
Proposed Assessment Roll, as prepared, 
will be on file in the Office of the Village 
Clerk during business hours from Mon-
day, February 3rd, through February 18, 

2014.
Dated:  January 13, 2014                                            

Marianne Lennon
Sea Cliff, NY                                                   
Village Clerk

-----------------------------------------------x 
PUBLIC NOTICE
The Village Board Meeting scheduled 
for Monday, February 10, 2014 has been 
changed to Tuesday, February 11, 2014 
at 8:00 p.m. at Village Hall.

Dated:  January 13, 2014                                            
Marianne Lennon

Sea Cliff, NY                                                   
Village Clerk

SEA CLIFF LIBRARY PROGRAMS                                  

Saturday,  January 18th ,   Dowloading 
ebook and Audiobooks online. Did you 
get an eReader for Christmas? Do you 
have one and don’t know how to access 
free books online?  Come to this pro-
gram and learn how.  2 pm.

Monday, January 20th ,   Family movie 
@ the Library. Percy Jackson: Sea of 
monsters,  The continuing saga of Percy 
Jackson (rated  PG),  2 pm.

Wednesday, January 22nd ,   Food in Art. 
Join us for a presentation by the Nassau 
County Museum of Art on how artists 
have used food in their works.  Included 
are over 25 artists such as Chagall, Ma-
net, Brueghel and Kahlo.  2 pm.

Your Sea Cliff Llibrary now has passes 
to the Vanderbilt Museum and Planetar-
ium, Intrepid Air, Sea and Space Mu-
seum, Old Westbury Gardens, Nassau 
County Museum of Art, Guggenheim, 
LI Children’s Museum and the Museum 
of Modern Art.

Gold Coast Diary
Membership at the Glen Cove Senior 
Center – 130 Glen Street - is free and 
open to all seniors 60 years and older 
who are Nassau County residents. If you 

wish to participate in any of our activi-
ties you must be a registered member – 
stop by the Site Manager’s office – it 
only takes a few minutes!

Weekly Events: 

Monday, January 20th Martin Luther 
King, Jr. Day – Center Closed

Tuesday, January 21st @ 12:45pm – 
Brain Fitness Awareness Day: Cogni-
tion and Aging w/ 2 Neuro Fellows from 
NSLIJ’s Neuropsychology Dept. – Join 
us to learn what happens to our brain as 
we age from two of the experts.

Wednesday, January 22nd @ 1:30pm – 
Lifelong Learning: Plain Talk About Po-
etry w/ “The Three Poets” – We will all 
be poets by the end of this lecture!
Thursday, January 23rd @12:45pm – 
Glen Cove Photography w/ Joan Har-
rison – Joan is a professor at LIU CW 
Post Campus and one of our own in the 
Glen Cove Community.  Enjoy learning 
all about the look of Glen Cove as it has 
evolved over the years.
Friday, January 24th @ 3:00pm – Tai 
Chi w/ Spencer – This hour is filled with 
focus, balance, and movement.  Join us 
for a martial art that moves like a slow 
and beautiful dance. 

What is Happening with Glen 
Cove Hospital?

By Laurie Huenteo

 Ms. Susan Kwiatek, Director of 
NSLIJ Hospital at Glen Cove and Dr. 
Barbara Barnett were kind enough to 
come to the Glen Cove Senior Center 
today, January 10, 2014, to let us know 
what is going on at the hospital and what 
is planned for the future.  Although Glen 
Cove will be giving up inpatient ser-
vices as we know it, the hospital will 
be expanding its Emergency Services 
and Stroke Center, and will have thirty-
six hour inpatient care for about twenty 
patients at a time. Within this stay, ag-
gressive care will be provided includ-
ing physical therapy to keep the patient 
moving as best he/she is able from the 
start.   If more intensive care is needed, 
the patient will be transferred to the most 
appropriate facility.  Once a patient is 
released, the hospital plans on stepping 
up its aftercare by making sure a strong 
discharge plan is in place that will in-
clude meals, therapy if needed, and doc-
tor, nurse, and aide visits when needed. 
As well, the hospital will be expanding 
mental health services and dental care.  
The goal is to see up to 5,000 patients in 
the dental unit in the near future.  
 The Don Monti Oncology Center 

will remain and will include Hospice ser-
vices in house.  The Ambulatory Surgery 
Unit will be expanded.  Family Practice 
will be kept in tact, and the Rehab Unit 
will incorporate nutritional services, as 
well as a Pulmonary component as of 
February 14, 2014, thanks to intensive 
input from the Glen Cove Senior Cen-
ter’s Advocate, Shirley Pinckney.  
 The Hospital recently did a pilot 
program in which nurse practitioners 
were sent into the local nursing homes, 
and it was quite successful.  They are 
now looking into implementing this ser-
vice on a more regular basis.  They are 
also looking into incorporating more al-
ternative methods such as acupuncture, 
massage therapy, and others to support 
their goal of prevention and wellness as 
opposed to re-admission and repeated 
treatment of same illness.  
 Many of the local doctors have al-
ready joined NSLIJ, and others are be-
ing invited to become a part of the Glen 
Cove Campus.  Ten Medical Plaza will 
remain with its services and doctors.
 If you have any questions, concerns, 
or suggestions, feel free to contact the 
hospital, and let them know.  Their goal 
is to have a strong working relationship 
with the community to make NSLIJ Hos-
pital at Glen Cove a model that hospitals 
across the country will want to emulate.

Volunteers Needed at NSHM

 Are you a history buff?  Are you a people person? Do have 
some free time to donate to the North Shore Historical Museum 
as a docent for a few hours once a week, or helping to sort through 
donated items and artifacts?
 High School students, do you need community service cred-
its?  Retired educators, interested adults, all ages welcome. 
 Training provided by Museum Director. Please call director 
Colleen Yoder at 516 801-1191 to set up an appointment, or for 
further information.
 NSHM is at 140 Glen Street in Glen Cove.

visit northshorehistoricalmuseum.org.
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Obituaries

North Shore 
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Plaques and Sandblasting
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Quality Granite In All Colors
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Brookville, N.Y. 11545
Mon-Fri: 10am to 6pm

Saturdays 4pm  (closed Sunday)

F
U

N
E

R

A
L PRE-ARRAN

G

E
M

E
N

T

F
A

M
IL

Y
 O

WNED & OPE
R

A
T
E

D

©

Burt Sloane

Burton Sloane died peacefully January 
4, 2014 after a brief illness. He was 92 
years old. He was predeceased by his 
wife of 67 years, Charlotte, and is sur-
vived by his sons Gary (Barbara) and 
Steve (Melanie), daughter Louise (Don), 
and four grandchildren.
Born August 16, 1921 in Brooklyn, he 
worked as a business reporter for The 
New York Times before and after his in-
duction into the Army Air Corps, where 
he served with distinction as a B24 navi-
gator and as an intelligence officer. His 
last official rank was Lt. Colonel. 
Burt visited the new New York Times 
building in 2011with his son, Steve. 
There they met with Arthur Sulzburger, 

Jr. who confirmed that Burt was both the 
youngest NY Times reporter in its long 
history, only twenty in 1940, and the 
only one without a college degree.
Later, aided by the GI Bill, Burt earned a 
BS in Economics from Brooklyn College 
a MS in Retailing from NYU.  He had 
a long career as a manufacturer’s agent 
starting as an associate with his brother-
in-law Sig Morvay’s firm, Mitchell and 
Morvay in 1949.  Going out on his own, 
he became the first manufacturers’ agent 
for Salton, Inc.  After twenty five years 
with the firm, Marty Kabak, Salton’s VP 
of Marketing presented Burt, who by then 
was one of the Salton’s owners, a plaque 
cerifying that he was “a man with some-
thing rare…principles.”  His son Steve 
joined him in 1973.  At their peak they 
simultaneously represented Revereware 
(20 years), Salton (25+ years), (Braun 12 
years), Chemex (10 years), Eltron Shav-
ers, Allesi and Gaggia. Steve continues 
in the business with a new partner, his 
daughter, Burt’s granddaughter, Molly.
Burt taught economics and merchandis-
ing courses at Queens College to night-
school graduate students.
Known among friends and family for his 
unfailing wit and generosity, Burt was 
a founding member of LI Hospice and 
after retirement volunteered as a lecturer 
and grief counselor. 
During the past two years he has been 
a member of Glen Cove Writers’ Group, 

where he has regularly contributed ex-
pertly crafted short stories. He described 
himself as having lived his life in a com-
fortable glow of self-appreciation.

Florence Bunce
Bunce, Florence of Glen Cove on Janu-
ary 10, 2014. Beloved wife of the late 
Walter. Devoted mother of Elizabeth 
(Nino) Negron, Marie (Chris) Gibbons, 
Gary (Lisa) and Linda (Bob) Sturges. 
Loving grandmother of eight and great 
grandmother of two. Funeral Mass at the 
Church of St. Patrick. Interment Locust 
Valley Cemetery. McLaughlin Kramer 
Megiel Funeral Home.

Steven L. Levinson
LEVINSON, Steven L. of Locust Val-
ley, Long Island on Jan 10, 2014. Age 
54. Brother of Michael (Cheryl), Louise 
(Jack), Douglas (Joanne), Joshua (Janet) 
and the Late Liz (Peter). Also survived 
by many nieces and nephews. Service 
at the Funeral Home of Dodge-Thoms 
Glen Cove. In lieu of flowers donations 
to Lustgarten.org. .DodgeThomas.com 

Caterina Zangari
ZANGARI, Caterina of Glen Cove, NY 
on Jan.10,2014 Age 84. Beloved wife 
of the Late Vincenzo. Loving mother of 
Michael (Thuy), Marie Valenza (Tony), 
Lucia Simon (Philip), Terri Vissichelli 
(Louie) and the Late Frank (Maria). Dear 

sister of Giovanni, Maria and Giuseppe. 
Proud grandmother of 13, great grand-
mother of 3. Visitation was at the Fu-
neral Home of Dodge-Thomas Glen 
Cove. Mass at the Church of St. Rocco. 
Entombment Holy Rood Cemetery.

Residents who live at Atria Glen Cove spend their Fridays joyfully knitting scarves 
and hats for the homeless shelter in Glen Cove. 

Knitting For Homeless

GLY 
Religious Store

Vestments

Chalices

Pyxes
We can help you select by 

phone and deliver to any 

location on L.I. 

Call us at (516) 656-0330

32-34 School Street

Glen Cove, NY

Open Mon-Sat 9-5

MEET THE 

CANDIDATES

The Sea Cliff Civic Asso-

ciation will hold a Meet 

the Candidates Night on 

Thursday, March 6, 2014 

at 8:00pm in Village Hall 

on Sea Cliff Avenue.
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE

Sports Legends
by Myles Mellor and Sally York 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13

14 15 16

17 18 19

20 21 22

23 24

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33

34 35 36 37

38 39 40

41 42 43

44 45 46 47

48 49 50

51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58

59 60 61

62 63 64

65 66 67

Across

1. Blunt weapon
5. Cultivate
9. Kind of spray
14. Big oil company
15. 1948 Hitchcock thriller
16. Are relevant
17. Enlarge, as a hole
18. First murder victim
19. Way to walk
20. 1971 World Series MVP
23. Bearing
24. Seven, in ancient Rome
25. Masters
28. Lab eggs
30. Greenish blue
34. Biting
35. Litmus reddeners
37. Bonanza find
38. 1986 Kentucky Derby winner
41. Compass dir.
42. Pitch
43. Companion of Artemis
44. Banquet
46. Crew need
47. Crania
48. Pouch
50. “Excuse me ...”
51. 1960 NBA Rookie of the Year
59. Less emotional
60. Grizzly
61. Prefix with China
62. Ranee’s wrap
63. Cold war inits.
64. Diving bird
65. Wordsworth works
66. Unnamed ones
67. George W. Bush’s alma mater

Down

1. Singer Vikki
2. Sundae topper, perhaps
3. Healing sign
4. Youth gang member
5. Free

6. Automaton
7. Grp. with Indonesia and Algeria 
as members
8. Healthy
9. Biblical woman from Bethlehem
10. Relating to a breathing condi-
tion
11. Extent
12. Came to rest
13. Instrument for Orpheus
21. Synagogue figures
22. Dodge
25. Hewn
26. Drupelets
27. She had “the face that launched 
a thousand ships”
28. Orangish yellow
29. Six-stringed instrument
31. Bumpkin
32. “He’s ___ nowhere man” (Beat-
les lyric)
33. Social misfits
35. Marco Polo crossed it
36. Tobacco user
39. Geologic period
40. Calla
45. Honor
47. Four Seasons hit
49. Lots of land
50. Lower
51. Trace
52. Aviation acronym
53. Foreign money
54. Be next to
55. Fit together
56. Asian buffalo
57. Matinee ___
58. Zero

Dear Great Book Guru,  
I was at a great family reunion last 
week in Point Lookout, a community 
that reminds me a lot of Sea Cliff, 
when a group of partygoers left to fin-
ish the night’s festivities at a new res-
taurant right on Lido Boulevard: J.A. 
Heneghan’s Tavern.  What a fabulous 
place! Named after the iconic John An-
thony Heneghan, it combines the feel 
of a cozy Irish pub in the front and a 
lovely, romantic restaurant in the back. 
Well, while I was there one of the pa-
trons began talking about a controver-
sial new book about TV’s role in local 
and national politics.  I can’t find it 
listed anywhere. Any thoughts? 
Fan of J.A. Heneghan’s

Dear Fan of J.A. Heneghan’s,  
I too love this restaurant with its fun at-
mosphere and delicious food! The book 
you are looking for was just published 
this week and “controversial” is put-
ting it mildly. THE LOUDEST VOICE 
IN THE ROOM by Gabriel Sherman is 
an unauthorized biography of TV mo-
gul Roger Ailes, who singlehandedly 

- Ann DiPietro

has shaped the political climate of this 
country beginning with his grooming of 
presidential candidate Richard Nixon- 
many believe Nixon would never have 
been elected without Ailes’s  coaching.  
The Florida recount, the Clinton/Lewin-
sky scandal, the emergence of the Tea 
Party, the alleged War on Christmas, the 
Sarah Palin candidacy  are just a small 
part of the Ailes’s legacy,  leading many 
including President Obama to call him 
“the most powerful man in America.”  
While a fascinating look into the life of 
one man, the book is much more: it is a 
study of power and the ease with which a 
nation can be manipulated.  Terrifying!

 Taylah Hudson became Glen Cove 
High School’s all-time leading scorer in 
girls basketball with her 828th point vs. 
Floral Park High School on December 
17. Since she is only a junior, Taylah is 

Glen Cove Junior Taylah Hudson Breaks 

Girls Basketball Scoring Record

sure to provide many more memorable 
moments during her basketball career 
at GCHS. Coach Greg Mayerhofer con-
gratulates her here.



Week of January 16, 2014Gold Coast GazettePage 10

Gold Coast  Productions
www.gcproductions.net

Jonathan & Sons
Automotive Repair and Towing Service

Auto Repair & Towing Service
Tel: 516-482-0559
Tel: 516-671-2400

170 SEA CLIFF AVE. 
• GLEN COVE

1-888-414-5858

YOUR AD COULD 

BE HERE! CALL 

671-2360

SLAND TAXI

500N Broadway
Ste. 231

Jericho, NY 11753
(516) 676-0070

Fax: (516) 676-0258

ANYTIME- ANYWHERE

516-671-0707
24 Hour Door to Door service

All Airports ~ Credit Cards Accepted ~ 

Medicaid Accepted

Drivers wanted on all shifts

M
I
D

1-818-414-5859

Paul Capobianco, D.O. 

Osteopathic Family Physician 

Complementary and Alternative Medicine 
(516) 671-5017 

www.DrCapobianco.Doctorsoffice.net 
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MADDALONI JEWELERS

will BUY your

GOLD and DIAMONDS for

C A S H

We are interested in 

ROLEX WATCHES and 

LARGE DIAMONDS
Bruce Kennedy
60 Roslyn Avenue
Sea Cliff, NY
Phone: (516) 609-0328

YOUR AD COULD 

BE HERE! CALL 

671-2360

YOUR AD COULD 

BE HERE! CALL 

671-2360

(cell) 516-330-1982     516-227-2208516-277-2208

Gold Coast  Productions
www.gcproductions.net

• GLEN COVE

1-888-414-58581-818-414-5859

Gold Coast  Productions
www.gcproductions.net

• GLEN COVE

1-888-414-58581-818-414-5859

To advertise in the 

Gazette 

call 516-671-2360
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 Students in Rosa Malley’s Span-
ish class at Finley Middle School trans-
formed their classroom into a Spanish 
restaurant for a day. Part of the project 
included designing menus, comprised of 
dishes and descriptions written entirely 
in Spanish. To make the experience au-
thentic, students reconfigured their desks 
to simulate a dining area, complete with 
table clothes and the proper place set-
tings. Students were expected to place 
their order in Spanish, exercise proper 
dining etiquette and even pay the bill, 
calculating the tip based on percentage 
of the total amount while considering the 
quality of service.
  Ms. Malley played the role of the 
waiter. She was pleasantly surprised by 
the generosity.

Finley Middle School teacher Rosa Malley 

plays the role of waiter during an exercise 

on Spanish language, business and dining 

etiquette.

A Tasteful Lesson in Language, Business and Etiquette at Finley MS

Mill Neck Services’ “Adopt a Family” Tradition: 

Giving and Receiving Joy
 Mill Neck Services (MNS), part of 
the Mill Neck Family of Organizations, 
once again spread some seasonal joy 
with their latest “adopt a family” event. 
Recently, siblings Richard and Ria Kihm 
were the recipients of MNS’ yearly gen-
erosity. The brother and sister, accom-
panied by their grandmother, Maureen 
Risi, gathered at the Mill Neck Services 
office where several staff members were 
on hand to present the family’s gifts. 
 Richard, now 16, was once a pre-
school student at Mill Neck Manor Early 
Childhood Center. He’s also attended 
Mill Neck’s annual summer Sign Camp 
for Hearing Kids and his family has vol-
unteered for Mill Neck’s Fall Harvest 
Festival. 
 Donations from MNS employees, 
along with the generosity of two of the 
organization’s service providers, Ricoh 
Corporation and Abbas Dastgir, an en-
trepreneur operating several AT&T 
stores, made this holiday tradition possi-
ble. After acknowledging the kindness of 
all involved, Loretta Murray, Executive 
Director of Mill Neck Services, touched 
upon the spirit of giving and receiving, 
when she told the Kihms, “Every year 
we adopt a family with joy, and this year, 
you bring us joy.” Richard and Ria, in 
turn, thanked everyone by performing a 
stirring rendition of “Silent Night.”
 Established in 1986, Mill Neck Ser-
vices has placed more than 1,000 Deaf, 
hard of hearing or otherwise disabled 
workers in over 400 businesses operat-
ing on Long Island. Mill Neck Services 
is part of the Mill Neck Family of Orga-

nizations, which also includes Mill Neck 
Manor School for the Deaf and Mill 
Neck Manor Early Childhood Center. 

Siblings Ria and Richard Kihm, pictured with their grandmother Maureen Risi, were the recipients of Mill Neck Services recent “Adopt a Fam-

ily.” At their office recently, several staff members of Mill Neck Services, welcomed their “Adopt a Family,” Ria Kihm (front) and her brother 

Richard (2nd from right), along with their grandmother, Maureen Risi (3rd from right). The Mill Neck Services staff included (from left) Patricia 

Gormley, Mill Neck Services Executive Director Loretta Murray, Heidi O’Brien, Kelly Barbu and Mill Neck Services Associate Director Chris 

Oddo (at far right). 

For more information on any of 
 Mill Neck’s programs and services, 

please call (516) 922-4100 or visit  www.
millneck.org www.millneck.org. 


